March 8, 2020

Republican Parish Executive Committee
600 Lee St.
Lafayette, LA. 70506

RE: Request for records pertaining to expenses, checkbooks, and all financial records of
the Republican Parish Executive Committee for the last two years.

To : Tim Breaux, Denice Skinner, Betsy Arabie, Jeremiah Supple, Ross Little, and Dustin

Arnaud.

It has come to my attention that during the 2019 campaign season, over $70,000 in
contributions were administered by the organization. At the January 20th meeting ,
member Tom Angers asked the committee for a copy of the bank statements and of the
financial records of the committee. According to Mr. Angers, Treasurer Denice Skinner
refused to turn over the financial records and when Mr. Angers asked Tim Breaux to
order Ms. Skinner to produce the said documents Mr. Breaux also refused.

Other members of this committee would request access to all the records and
reimbursement regarding the following:

1. Details receipts of all the funds spent on Social Media. According to my research over
$35,000 was spent on Facebook ads. According to the records Ms. Skinner was
reimbursed for those funds. Why was Ms. Skinner reimbursed and as treasurer of the

committee why were these funds handled in this way?

2. Since over $70,000 was donated to the committee we would also request an expense
report of these funds and every detail of where those funds were spent.

Acceptance
Refusal

Sincerely yours,

John Mayer %‘A %—’“
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CC: Lousiana Board of Ethics
Attorney General Jeff Landry

District Attorney Keith Stutes

Area News Organizations



